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As a concerned Oregon Citizen I would like to voice my OPPOSTION to HB 3075.   

 

This bill is nonsense and only hinders the law abiding citizens from obtaining a 

firearm.  Criminals do NOT follow law.  What makes one think that by issuing a 

Permit to Purchase law, this will reduce crime, deter or stop Criminals from obtaining 

a firearm?  Do you really think they currently go through the process of purchasing or 

obtaining them legally? NO.   

 

You state the Permit Agent is a County Sheriff or Police Chief (or their designees).  

Who is qualified to be a designee? – are they already in Law Enforcement with 

access to the Law Enforcement Data System?  If not, is it a good idea to have said 

person have access to the LEDS?  NO, absolutely not.   

 

Who is paying for all the extra time and man power for Law Enforcement to create, 

process, and maintain said Permits? 

 

This bill only makes it hard for the law abiding citizens to purchasing firearms by 

increasing fees, jumping through hoops, waiting unnecessarily, etc.   

 

Again this WILL NOT stop or even deter any criminals. 

 

Only challenges to the legality of the may take place in the Circuit Court of Marion 

County?  Why ONLY in Marion County? 

 

Please DO NOT allow this bill to proceed!   

 


